
UN and partners launch multimillion
dollar appeal for DR Congo

13 February 2017 – The United Nations and humanitarian partners in the
Democratic Republic of the Congo (DRC) have appealed for nearly $750 million
to aid 6.7 million people this year.

“It is vital that the world does not forget the urgent and massive
humanitarian needs,” said Rein Paulsen, Head of the Office for the
Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs in the country.

The 2017 appeal is for $748 million, as part of a new three-year action plan
“to respond to the humanitarian needs of millions of civilians affected by
one of the world’s most acute and protracted crises,” according to the Office
for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs (OCHA).

The three-year strategy aligns with development plans created by national
authorities, the United Nations system, the World Bank and other bilateral
partners.

The appeal also targets the needs of more than 2.1 million displaced people,
including half-a-million of children under the age of five suffering from
acute malnutrition, according to OCHA. Hundreds of thousands of people are
also facing measles, cholera and other diseases.

“While over 60 per cent of the humanitarian needs are located in the eastern
part of the country, western and central provinces suffer from generalized
poverty that calls for solutions that go beyond humanitarian assistance,”
OCHA said.

In addition to the needs of the Congolese, violence in the country is also
affecting refugees from South Sudan living the north-eastern part of the
country.
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